HUC Attachment O Update, effective 6/1/2018

[bookmark: _GoBack]Since the implementation of its initial Attachment O in 2012, the Hutchinson Utilities Commission (HUC) as used the financial information from the year ending immediately preceding the current rate year in developing its transmission rates.  However, an accounting software update caused a delay in the audit for the year ending 2017 financial statements and HUC was unable to provide audited information to MISO by May 1.  Per Attachment O of the MISO Tariff:

“Each Transmission Owner will complete the appropriate Rate Formula Template (template) on or before May 1 of each year based on data for the previous year, unless otherwise provided in a company-specific Attachment O formula.  Transmission Owners must have their financial statements independently audited.  Unless otherwise provided in a company-specific Attachment O formula, if audited financial statement data for the previous year is not available to a Transmission Owner before May 1, such Transmission Owner shall utilize data from audited financial statements from one year earlier, and the Transmission Owner must consistently utilize such data from one year earlier unless timely notification is filed with and approved by the Commission.”
  
Therefore, for rates to be implemented 6/1/2018, HUC will use the data from the financial year ending 12/13/2016 which has previously been posted.  Going forward, HUC will continue to use data from one year prior to the current rate year for its transmission rates (i.e. for rates effective 6/1/2019, year ending 12/31/2017 financial data will be used, etc.) 

Please contact John Weber (john.weber@mrenergy.com, 605-330-6979) with any questions.

